
MyMonitorNews.com - 05/17/2020 Page : D02

Copyright (c)2020 McAllen Monitor, Edition 05/17/2020
May 18, 2020 11:57 am (GMT +5:00) Powered by TECNAVIA

Copy Reduced to 97% from original to fit letter page

2D The Monitor, www.themonitor.com | SUNDAY, MAY 17, 2020

PSJA High School Class of 1957, all ’50s classes
The Pharr-San Juan-Alamo Bears Class of 1957 plans meetings through 2020, 

social gathering mandates permitting. The dwindling “Bears of 1957” classmates 
encourage schoolmates from other 1950s Bear classes to join in reliving memories 
of youth. For updates on locations in the PSJA/McAllen area, contact Rene E. Alanis 
at (956) 358-7001 or 125rea@rgv.rr.com, Armida (Gomez) Garza at (956) 781-
3232 or armidagarza@sbcglobal.net, and Tino Echeverria at (956) 325-3393 or 
tino.echeverria@sbcglobal.net. Once a Bear, always a Bear.

Edinburg High School Class of 1971
The Edinburg High School Class of 1971 plans to host its Golden Jubilee Reunion 

in October. The planning committee hopes to locate all classmates to celebrate its 
50th anniversary and school days. For more information, email Terrig19@comcast.
net. 

McAllen High Class of 1981  
McAllen High School Class of 1981 is planning its 40-year class reunion. A 

dinner and dance will be held Saturday, Sept. 12, at The Radisson Hotel McAllen 
Airport. For more details or ticket purchases, contact Diana ValVerde at (956) 451-
3540 or dianavalverde223@sbcglobal.net. Deadline for ticket purchases is July 15.

CLASS REUNIONS
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On May 23, the Baha’is 
of McAllen will join Baha’is 
throughout the world in 
observing the anniversary 
of the Declaration of the 
Bab, the Prophet-Herald of 
the Baha’i Faith. 

The program commem-
orates the night of May 
23, 1844, when a young 
man named Mirza ‘Ali 
Muhammad declared, in 
Shiraz, Persia, that he was 
a prophet of God. He stat-
ed that his mission was to 
prepare the world for the 
appearance of the Lord of 
the Age: “Him whom God 
shall make manifest.” He 
took the title “The Bab,” 
which means “The Gate,” 
and proclaimed that he 
was the herald of a new 
cycle in human history, 
the forerunner of another 
prophet who would soon 

usher in an age of world 
unity and peace. 

The fi rst disciple of the 
Bab later wrote of the 
night when the Bab fi rst 
declared his mission, “I 
sat spellbound by His ut-
terance, oblivious of time 
and of those who awaited 
me. All the delights, all the 

ineffable glories, which the 
Almighty has recounted in 
His Book as the priceless 
possessions of the people 
of Paradise -these I seemed 
to be experiencing.”

For more information, 
visit http://www.bahai.
org/ or http://www.bahai.
us/ or call (800) 22-UNITE. 

Courtesy photo
Pictured is the House of the Bab in Shiraz, Iran 

Baha’i faith marks 
Declaration of the Bab

SPECIAL TO THE MONITOR

The Food Bank of the 
Rio Grande Valley has re-
ceived a $10,000 donation 
from The Gujarati Samaj 
of the Rio Grande Valley 
to help support the Food 
Bank RGV’s Coronavirus 
Resource Readiness and 
Response campaign. This 
gift will enable the Food 
Bank RGV to provide up 
to 50,000 healthy and nu-
tritious meals for those 
impacted by COVID-19 in 
the Rio Grande Valley. 

The Food Bank RGV 
has experienced a 233% 
increase in the amount of 
clients served since the 
beginning of the global 
pandemic. 

Donations received 
have sustained the Food 
Bank RGV efforts to con-
tinue supporting their 
partner agencies across 
the Rio Grande Valley with 

food for clients. 
To provide additional 

aid to the community, 
the Food Bank RGV has 
also added “pop up” mo-
bile produce distributions 
throughout various com-
munities and food des-
erts, an on-site Drive-thru 
Emergency Pantry (DTEP) 
for the general public 
from 9 to 11 a.m. Tues-
days or until capacity is 
reached and a designated 
day just for senior citizens 
60 and older from 9 to 11 
a.m. Thursdays or until 
capacity is reached. 

For more information 
about the Food Bank RGV, 
visit www.foodbankrgv.
com or call (956) 682-
8101.

The Gujarati Samaj 
of the Rio Grande Val-
ley (GSRGV) organizes 
educational and cultural 
activities to promote the 
Indian heritage, and is 

registered as a Nonprofi t 
organization under 501(C)
(3), Gujarati Heritage As-
sociation, LLC.

The core purpose of the 
GSRGV is to foster, enable, 
and facilitate the suc-
cess of its members and 
community.

The Food Bank of the 
Rio Grande Valley Inc., 
does not discriminate on 
the basis of race, color, cit-
izenship, religion, political 
beliefs, gender, national 
origin, ancestry, age, mari-
tal status, disability, sexual 
orientation including gen-
der identity or expression, 
unfavorable discharge 
from the military or sta-
tus as a protected veteran, 
reprisal or retaliation for 
prior civil rights activity 
in any program or activ-
ity conducted or funded 
by USDA. The Food Bank 
RGV is an equal opportu-
nity provider.

Gujarati Samaj of Rio Grande 
Valley donate to food bank

Courtesy photo
Pictured are members of The Gujarati Samaj of the Rio Grande Valley, from left, Samir Patel, 
president; Saarang Rama, vice president; Dharmesh Bhakta, secretary. Board members not 
present are Raj Patel, Sam Vora, Jyoti Bhagat and Hiren Govind.
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Weslaco Museum to host June exhibit
The Weslaco Museum is re-opening with a fresh new exhibit prepared for the month 

of June. Monica Ramirez’s “Walk in My Roots” will make its opening on June 5 at 500 
S. Texas Blvd. The public is invited to come for the reception and meet the artist from 
6 to 8 p.m. Thursday, June 12. For more information, call the museum (956)968-
9142 or visit our website www.weslacomuseum.org. 
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The McAllen Chamber 
of Commerce has part-
nered with The Moni-
tor to provide Chamber 
members the opportunity 
to reach out to customers 
and our community to let 
them know members are 
open for business. 

Through the “Reignite 
Small Business” program, 
members can purchase 
a two-column by 4-inch 
print ad with a QR code 
that scans right to their 
website. This ad will pub-
lish three times a week in 
The Monitor. It will include 
the member business 
name on the main landing 
page, main directory page, 
and main advertiser page. 
It will also include a mo-
bile format, ad on the Cat-
egory Search Results page, 
and monthly advertiser re-

ports. The ads will also be 
promoted on the McAllen 
Chamber website.

“Our partnership with 
local restaurants has been 
extremely successful and 
during this time with CO-
VID-19 challenges we 
wanted to do something 
to impact our local retail 
store members as well,” 
said Steve Ahlenius, McAl-
len Chamber president/
CEO. “I don’t think anyone 
will ever question the im-
pact that small businesses 
have on a community and 
its local economy.” 

The chamber antici-
pates the business com-

munity will take advan-
tage of this special offer, as 
it will only be available for 
two months for only $100
per month. 

Chamber offi cials said
The Monitor has been gra-
cious in helping the cham-
ber make this possible
for the McAllen Chamber
business community, and
although the chamber has
underwritten a portion 
of this campaign, it could
not have come to fruition 
without the newspaper.

Any chamber members
interested in participating
can contact Steven Perez
at (956) 683-4145. 

McAllen Chamber, The Monitor 
unite to reignite small business
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In the last two months 
many of us had to work 
from home or we just 
decided to self-quarantine 
due to the coronavirus.  
During this pandemic we 
faced a little bit of fear, 
anxiety, and uncertainty. 
Not knowing a lot about 
the virus and needing 
to feed families we have 
been surprised by the food 
shortage at stores. Even 
though shortages appear 
temporary, this uncertainty 
about food raises the 
importance of having a 
vegetable garden at home.

Having a vegetable 
garden at home gives us 
direct access to fresh fruits 
and vegetables.  With a 
garden we tend to eat more 
vegetables and this means 
better health and much 
needed support for a good 
immune system. 

Gardening at home 
or participating in a 
community garden helps 
us save money by allowing 
us to enjoy harvesting our 
own vegetables and keep 
most of our grocery budget 
for other items. We can 
grow vegetables year round 
in the Rio Grande Valley yet 
few people take advantage 
of our climate and rich 
soils.  

Half of the Rio Grande 
Valley is considered to be 
a “food desert.” This is an 
area where the availability 
of affordable, healthy, fresh 
food is limited. With the 
shutdown of businesses 
and the loss of pay, along 
with the closure of schools 
due to COVID-19, many 
people, are risking their 
health due to the lack of 
proper nutrition. School 
meals, all too often, were 
the only meals providing 
complete nutrition. The 
lack of nutritious meals 
puts our health at risk.   

A vegetable garden is 
not only a good source of 
vitamins and minerals, the 
actual gardening helps you 
exercise, according to the 
publication “Gardening 

as Exercise,” by Texas 
A&M University, Aggie 
Horticulture Department. 
In this article, experts say 
even the less strenuous 
exercise forms, like 
gardening, can help you 
burn off 300 calories just 
by weeding, trimming, 
and raking.  Cleaning a 
garden can also help you 
tone your muscles and 
they recommend using 
manual equipment instead 
of power equipment, 
whenever you can, to boost 
your garden workout. 

Being outdoors helps 
people relax and feel happy 
while isolated or self-
quarantined. Many people 
garden for their well-being, 
gardening can help your 
emotional stability; pulling 
weeds can help you release 
stress and smelling herbs 
can lift spirits, not to 
mention that a successful 
garden gives you a great 
sense of achievement and 
money savings. Gardening 
can be especially fun 

with family. Children get 
excited about growing 
food. Gardens support 
their capacity for wonder, 
admiration for growing 
plants and they develop a 
since of environment and 
our planet. 

Gardening at home or at 
community gardens can 
help save money at the 
grocery stores, improve 
physical fi tness, uplift 
our spirits, and provide 
enjoyable time with family. 
Growing our own food 
leads to healthier meals 
and improved health for 
everyone. For all of these 
reasons, I encourage you to 
start your vegetable garden 
at home.

For more information 
about gardening classes
or questions to help you

start your garden, contact
Starr County’s Better Liv-

ing for Texans Agent Heidi
López, M.S. at heidi.lopez@

ag.tamu.edu or call (956)
487-2306.

Lopez: Vegetable gardening and COVID -19

Courtesy photo
Starr County’s Better Living for Texans Agent Heidi Lopez is 
pictured with her daughter in her garden.


